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In this issue:

· House Committee on Appropriations Repeals 20 Year Old Subway Tunneling Ban and Designates Over $95 Million For LA County Transit Projects
· Concept of an Inland Port Discussed at the First Meeting of the Antelope Valley Inland Port Task Force
· City of South Pasadena holds Special Council Meeting on Proposed 710 Freeway Extension
· Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Safety Event
· Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Will Meet on Monday, July 16 from 10:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.
· July’s Regionwide CEOs Meeting Cancelled


	House Committee on Appropriations Repeals 20 Year Old Subway Tunneling Ban and Designates Over $95 Million For LA County Transit Projects

The House Committee on Appropriations moved today to pass its Fiscal Year 2008 spending bill for transportation programs.  The bill includes a number of items of interest to Metro, including language that repeals a two decade old prohibition on using federal funds for subway tunneling in the Wilshire Corridor.  The subway tunneling ban was instituted as a result of language included in Section 321 of the Fiscal Year 1986 Department of Transportation Act (P.L. No. 99-190).  The bill adopted today also includes $80 million for the Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension and over $16 million in small starts funding to help expand our successful Metro Rapid system.  In a statement released today, Metro Board Chair Pam O’Connor stated that “Metro is pleased that the House Committee on Appropriations voted today to pass a transportation funding bill for Fiscal Year 2008 that includes language repealing a two decade old ban on subway tunneling along the Wilshire Corridor.”  Metro is deeply appreciative of the role Representatives Henry Waxman and Lucille Roybal-Allard played in ensuring that this transportation funding bill achieved the goals outlined in our 2007 Legislative Program that the Board adopted on December 7, 2006.
Concept of an Inland Port Discussed at the First Meeting of the Antelope Valley Inland Port Task Force
Today, I joined members of the Antelope Valley Inland Port Task Force to present information on the multi-jurisdictional Goods Movement Action Plan and to discuss the feasibility of the inland port concept.  Supervisor Antonovich formed the Antelope Valley Inland Port Task Force to explore the potential development of an inland port in the Antelope Valley area to help relieve traffic congestion in the metropolitan area and to maintain Southern California’s role as the logistics gateway for the movement of goods to and from the Pacific Rim.

Representatives from Carter-Burgess provided a presentation on the logistic hub model near Fort Worth, Texas, and representatives from the Southern California Association of Governments, the Port of Los Angeles and the Port of Long Beach expressed their thoughts on this issue.  The Mayors of Palmdale, Lancaster, and Santa Clarita all indicated their support for the inland ports concept and stated a need for transportation infrastructure improvements to support the movement of goods and people to the Antelope Valley.  Other stakeholders in attendance were the Los Angeles World Airport, Union Pacific Railroad, Burlington Northern and Santa Fe Railroad, 
The next meeting of the Antelope Valley Inland Port Task Force will be in October and additional stakeholders will be invited to participate.
City of South Pasadena holds Special Council Meeting on Proposed 710 Freeway Extension

Last night the City of South Pasadena held a special City Council Meeting to review the history and status of the proposed 710 Freeway extension.  Included in the agenda were brief presentations covering the history of the 710 Freeway Extension, City Council Resolutions, litigation, legal expenditures, tunnel feasibility study, the City’s current position regarding the proposed tunnel and review of the current legislative structure.  There was a period for public comment.  No action by the council was taken.  Following the public meeting, the city council went into closed session to discuss the status of the City of South Pasadena v. Federal Highway Administration.

Metro Gold Line Eastside Extension Safety Event

On Wednesday, July 25, 2007 the Eastside LRT Constructors will host a Safety Event to acknowledge the 2 million hours worked without a lost time incident.  The event will be held at the Matthew St. Complex main parking lot from 11:30 a.m. to 1:00 p.m. and 350 attendees are expected attend the Bar BQ lunch and celebration of the Eastside Contract’s accomplishments.

Board Members who wish to participate in the event can contact my office for more information so that we may make the necessary arrangements.
Southern California Consensus TCIF Working Group Will Meet on Monday, July 16 from 10:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.

The Southern California Consensus Trade Corridor Infrastructure (TCIF) Working Group will meet on Monday, July 16 from 10:30 a.m. to 12:00 p.m.  Representatives from the Port of Los Angeles, Port of Long Beach, ACTA, ACECA, RCTC, SANBAG, OCTA, Caltrans, and Metro are expected to attend this meeting.

During the meeting, the following items will be discussed:

1.
Revisions to the draft Consensus Position Document

2.
Review of Allocation Scenarios

3.
Candidate Projects: Preliminary Multi-County Goods Movement Action Plan List, Status of System Plan

4.
Performance Monitoring

5. Legislative Update

The meeting will be held in Metro’s Windsor Conference Room located on the 15th Floor.

July’s Regionwide CEOs Meeting Cancelled

The Regionwide CEOs Meeting, scheduled for Monday, July 16, has been cancelled.  The next regularly scheduled meeting of the Regionwide CEOs will be on Friday, August 10, 2007.
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